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2020-21 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Janet Wright 

Past President- Ellen Armour 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Diane Scott 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Susan Smith 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Ann Grant 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library: Ellen Armour 

Program:  Judy Boyd & Bev Ketch 

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Maxine O’Donnell & Nancy London 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

 

AGENDA 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


Call to Order 

Welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of treasurer should report, as published in the newsletter 

New Business – Nominating Committee 

Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

Super Saturday 

Senior Quilting 

Library 

Instructors –    MEETING CANCELLED FOR 

Upcoming events                                                              OCTOBER 

Marketplace 

Any other business 

Program 

Show and Tell 

Fabric  Draw 

 

Adjournment 

* Break will be at 8:00 pm, unless announced otherwise 

    
 * * * * * * * * * * 
President’s Message: 
I hope everyone is staying safe and continuing to quilt. I wonder, at times, if I will ever be comfortable 
in public again. I wonder when the rest of Canada will actually get the virus under control. And, mostly, 
I wonder when I will see you all again. Until I do, please stay safe and wear your mask. 
 
Community Project 
Linda McAffee has a wonderful project for anyone who is interested - making pillow cases for the folks 
at Sanctuary House. Most arrive with very little. Pillowcases would serve two purposes, the first being 
something for each person who arrives, and secondly, to carry their stuff with them when they leave. 
For anyone who needs a pattern, Linda said she would drop some off at Janet’s shop. Complete cases 
can be dropped at the shop as well. The staff at Sanctuary House think this is a wonderful idea. Let’s 
see how many we can do! Sandy Corey 
 
 
 

Treasurer's Report for October Newsletter   

Submitted by Kim Reeleder    

    

Balance August 20, 2020   $  11,373.30 



    

Income: Membership  $     620.00  

 Retreat  $   8849.00    

Total Income     $   9,469.00   

    

    

Expenses: Office  $          4.50  

    

Total Expenses    $        ( 4.50) 

    

Balance September 20, 2020    $ 20,837.80 

 

Proposed Budget 
 Actual 

2016/2017 
Actual 

2017/2018 
Actual 

2018/2019 
Proposed 

2019/2020 
Actual 

2019/2020 
Proposed 

2020/2021 
       
Revenue       
Membership 1870.00 1890.00 2030.00 1800.00 1957.08 1800.00 
Fabric Draw 1047.75 1095.05 1093.00 1000.00 591.52 1000.00 
Quilt Show 7420.36  6110.00    
Instructors 565.00 420.00 1515.00 750.00 900.00 750.00 
Total Revenue 10904.11 3405.05 10748.00 3550.00 3448.60 3550.00 
       
Expenses       
Chair of Words Person  28.75     
Community Quilts 257.39 215.95 448.19 600.00 141.47 600.00 
CQA Membership   60.38 70.00 60.38 60.38 
Fabric Draw 203.36 310.71 337.90 400.00 328.80 400.00 
Gathering of the Guilds       
Instructors 864.00 858.90 1184.00 2500.00 1176.73 2500.00 
Insurance (CQA) 148.20 179.40 179.40 300.00 265.10 265.10 
Legacy 152.81   1184.77 300.00 884.77 
Library 283.89 492.42 603.31 600.00 637.80 600.00 
Membership  829.80 183.29 300.00 242.45 300.00 
Misc. 1701.78 25.00  50.00  50.00 
Office 17.24 50.69 52.00 125.00 101.55 125.00 
Program 216.98 404.99 352.84 600.00 277.08 600.00 
Quilt Show 2540.08 2283.40 3206.87    
Quilt Racks   1750.00 3500.00  3500.00 
Refreshments  74.25 118.42 200.00 104.19 200.00 
Rent 400.00 400.00 400.00 500.00 400.00 500.00 
Sunshine 11.50 64.40 77.05 100.00 30.00 100.00 
Total Expenses 6797.23 6218.66 8953.65 11029.77 4065.55 10685.25 
 

The above budget was drafted using last years proposed amounts.  All amounts are based on 10 meetings, so 
these amounts will be adjusted once we are back to regular meetings.  There are some exceptions where the 
amount will not change with the number of meetings, such as Community Quilts. 



 

 2020/2021 Notes           

 

Legacy - $884.77 previously allocated by motion - reduce amount by what is spent each year 

Rent - Current Rent $25x10 months and Table setup $15x10 months, preparing for increase 

CQA invoiced yearly for membership and insurance 

Membership $52.50 plus HST per year = $60.38 

Insurance Liability $156.00 plus HST per year = $179.40 

Insurance Content $85.00 plus HST per year = $97.75 
 

5" charm swap 
The charm swap will continue to be on hold until we start meeting again.  Thanks 
Janet W 
 

Retreat 

WQG retreat is a go.  There will be less people going but we are trying to get it 

organized as quickly as possible so we know if we have room for others.  Sherida 

Giddings has been rescheduled for next year’s retreat.  I will be sending out an email to 

keep you all informed. 

Janet W & Diane S. 

 

Retreat 

-October 1- 4, 2020 *Special retreat* 

-October 21- 24, 2021 

-October 6- 9, 2022 

-October 19 -22, 2023 

 Janet & Diane 

 

WQG  Instructors Report   

 

Due to Covid-19 we cannot bring in instructors.  Also St Gertrude’s does not have their 

policies set down for outside groups.  I do have a couple of people that I am thinking of 

bringing in when time permits.  Will update you later.  As soon as we can I am planning on 

bringing Darcy Hunter in to learn her birds.  I have talked about this before and I will 

bring up the information again closer to that time. Ellen 

 

Library Report: 

 Since we cannot meet I have not purchased any books.   I do not have any in mind 

to buy, so if you want a book ordered when we restart out meetings please let me know.  

Remember the list of books are on the web page.  Ellen 

 



Sunshine: 
 in September I sent one get well card to Diane Scott and one thinking of you to Lana Horn. 
Linda 
 
Refreshments: 
This year I am taking on the task of the refreshments if we ever get to meet again ��  I would like to 
change things up a bit by offering a selection of herbal teas if there would be any interest in that. Not 
everyone likes to drink caffeinated beverages after supper so maybe this would be a nice addition. If 
there is any interest in this or if anyone has other ideas they would like to see happen  please email or 
message me. 
 
Also I have seven new library books that I purchased last term and two new magazines, I will be 
showing them on retreat and giving them to Ellen to make available in the library for when we meet 
again. 
Keep well, 
Ann Grant 
 
Registrar’s Report, October, 2020 
Registration is progressing well considering the way we are having to do this with as little physical contact as possible.  
Your registration of $20.00 by cash or cheque can still be delivered to Janet Wright at Don’s Pawn Shop, 454 Main 
Street and time at your convenience.    I have the membership cards and am completing them as Janet forwards your 
name to me.  Kim Reeleeder is sending me receipts as she gets your dues from Janet. 
I am asking those members yet to register, to put your membership dues in an envelope, sealed, and with your full 
name on the front.  Should you have some changes to the information we already have in our membership binder, 
you could include these on paper in your envelop with your membership dues.  I will drop into Janet’s and pick them 
up every few days.  You will receive an e-mail from me to confirm that you are officially a registered member of the 
Woodstock Quilt Guild.  You will have till the November meeting to rejoin, otherwise I will assume that you are not 
rejoining at this time. 
For those who cannot drop off their membership dues to Janet Wright, you can send your dues by mail to Trisha 
Robinson, Woodstock Quilt Guild Registrar, 73 Parkhurst Drive, Grafton, N.B., E7N 1P2.  Please note, the Guild is NOT 
setup to take e-transfers of funds. 
As an update to the registration numbers, 36 quilters have registered to date.  Some of you have already received 
your membership cards but not your receipts.  I have these on file for you. 
Thank you all, so much, for your co-operation and I do hope all of you will be joining us again this coming year in 
whatever format our meetings will take place.  Happy quilting! 
Trisha R. 
 
Quilting at Riverside, October Report, 2020 
Until further notice, there will not be any quilting sessions with the Seniors.  We are waiting for the go-ahead from 
Riverside and hope that this will change soon.  Thank you for your understanding. 
Trisha R. 

 
 

    The end 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


